
 
 
 
 
  
   

PROGRAM ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

The Advocacy Institute Is Pleased to Present 
 

                Finding the “Why”  
                 An Introduction to Data Collection for Attorneys 

 
June 11, 2024 

1:00 p.m. – 2:15 p.m. 
 

WEBINAR 
 
 

Program Summary 
 

The public has increasingly called for government to make data-driven decisions, but what does 
that even mean? This program is a primer on how government agencies can progress from seeing 
a community problem to developing a fact-based hypothesis and collecting, analyzing, and 
interpreting data in scientifically sound and generally accepted methods. The presenters will 
discuss best practices for data collection, including methods for collecting different types of data, 
ethical considerations related to the collected data and documenting the limitations of data 
collection. By the end of this program, attorneys will understand the need for data-driven decision 
making. 

 
Eligibility 

 
This program is open to attorneys in the Department of Law and Public Safety and county 
prosecutors’ offices and analysts in the Office of Justice Data and the Division of Criminal Justice.   
 
 

Faculty 
 

DAG Allora Richey is an Honors Fellow with the Department of Law & Public Safety’s Office 
of Justice Data, where she supports quantitative data analysis, researches policy matters, and 
translates legal jargon for data publications.  She began her career at LPS as a DAG in the Division 
of Criminal Justice, Office of Public Integrity and Accountability. DAG Richey graduated from 
the University of Kansas with a dual major in psychology and human biology. While there, she 
served as the lead undergraduate researcher in an interdisciplinary research lab, publishing 
multiple scientific articles on juvenile aggression. She holds a J.D. from Rutgers Law-Newark, 
where she served as a research assistant under Professor George Thomas and as the Production 
Editor for the Women’s Rights Law Reporter.   



 
Tracy D. Olski is a Research Data Manager with the Department of Law & Public Safety’s Office 
of Justice Data.  She is an accomplished analyst with over 20 years of experience in the legal 
industry, and has worked in litigation, program, and policy evaluation, community 
supervision/probation, and research. Before joining OJD, she served as an analyst with the 
Division of Criminal Justice’s Chief of Staff's office.  Prior to her work at LPS, Ms. Olski worked 
for the Judiciary as an analyst for the Intensive Supervision Program and before that, for its Ocean 
Vicinage.   She holds a Bachelor’s Degree in Liberal Studies, with a minor in Political Science 
from Rutgers University – Camden and a Master's Degree in Public Policy from Monmouth 
University. 
 

CLE Credit 
 

NJ CLE Credit:  This program has been approved by the Board on Continuing Legal Education 
of the Supreme Court of New Jersey for 1.5 hours of total CLE credit. Of these, 0.0 qualify as 
hours of credit for ethics/professionalism.   
 

 
Registration 

 
Those who are eligible to apply should use the Zoom Webinar registration link in the Program 
Announcement email.  Students who are registered will receive a confirmation email with a link 
to access the program.   
 
Students must download Zoom before the webinar in order for the AGAI to record polling 
responses that are required for attendance verification and CLE credit.   
 
 
The AGAI will be unable to verify attendance or grant CLE credit to students who have not 
downloaded Zoom before the webinar.     

 


